
 

October 5, 2018 
To Churches in Indonesia  
From NCC in Japan 
 
Greetings, with warm and pained hearts, from the National Christian Council in Japan 
(NCCJ). 
 
 
The NCCJ learned with great shock about the recent tragic disaster in Indonesia. 
 
NCCJ churches and organizations send our sincere condolences, and share the pain of many 
victims who lost life, family members, homes and property because of the deadly earthquake 
and tsunami which struck Lombok Island and Sulawesi Province on September 28th. 
 
The churches and organizations which are members of the NCCJ are praying deeply for God’s 
unlimited comforts and saving hands upon the churches and people who have been struggling 
to care for the surviving lives. May the Lord comfort you and give you strength as you restore 
the many damages. 
 
The NCCJ will call for offerings for supports from its members, and believe that churches and 
people of Indonesia will overcome every difficulty and suffering and sorrow, guided by the Lord 
and with prayers and supports of churches around the world. 
 
Sincerely, in Christ, 
 
Rev. Makoto Watabe,  NCCJ Moderator 
 
Rev. Dr. Sungjae Kim,  NCCJ General Secretary 
 


